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Looking forward this year,
we have the Queen's 90th
Birthday Celebrations to
plan and hope that the
community will be
supportive of this initiative.
The date will be the
weekend of
Saturday/Sunday 11th/12th
June 2016 and it is hoped
that this will be another
successful event for our
Parish following on from the
Queen’'s Celebrations in
2011. Ideas are just
gathering pace and we
should have some firmer
plans in March. Watch this
space for more information.
If you would like to be
involved or have any ideas,
please let us know.

The Council were pleased
that Committee Members
from Bacton Football Club
attended the meeting to
give an over view of the
club to date. It is always
good to see people
passionate about their clubs

and to learn of their total

commitment to their sport.

Members will be working
with the club to ensure that
any reasonable requests are
agreed to.

We have had some minor
vandalism at the Playing
Field which is extremely
disappointing. A children's
swing has been damaged
and a report was received
of a vehicle trying to pull
out the metal poles around

the play area perimeter.

Please be vigilant - if you
see anything, alert the
Police immediately.
Amended plans for the land
to the rear of the Duke
Public House were received
and have been approved by
the Parish
Comments were made with
regard to the issues with
drainage and sewerage
together with the number
of car parking
These are being built for
Victory Housing.

The Edingthorpe Pond
Project - we are seeking
volunteers to help with
clearance of wood from the

Council.

spaces.

pond for the landowner to
then clean this out
autumn 2016. If you can
assist in anyway, please let
us know. Any help would
be more than welcome.

It was sad to learn that
Bacton Bowls Club has now
disbanded and it is a great
shame that this village
asset will no longer used for
a bowling green. We would
like to extend our thanks to
the committee who tried in
vain to recruit new
members in order to keep
the club viable. If there is
anyone in the community
who has any ideas for this
area, please again let us
know.

We are endeavouring to
develop a
guide/information booklet
for Bacton & Edingthorpe to
promote the area. If you
would like to be involved
and advertise your business
or properties to rent we
look forward to hearing
from you.

If you have any
ideas/projects or any
comments regarding the
management/running  of
your Council, please let the
Clerk know.

We are ALWAYS seeking
volunteers for various
functions  within the
community - please call us
to find out how you can
help. Contact by phone,
email or post. This
information will be
forwarded to the Council
for their consideration.
The next Parish Council
Meeting will be held on 14th
March 2016 7pm, in

Bacton Village Hall Annexe.

in All are welcome to attend.

Elaine Pugh, Clerk
402998
elainepugh15@hotmail.
com Raynham House, 10
New Road, North
Walsham, Norfolk, NR28
9DF
www.bactonandedingtho

rpe.co.uk

Bacton Primary School

Friday 4th March, Quiz n’
Chip Night at Bacton
Primary School. Teams of
up to 6, £6.50 per
person(£3.50 for quiz only).
Doors open at 7 pm for 7.30
pm start

Please contact 650240 or
pop in to school office to
book a table and order your
food. Food must be paid for
at time of booking. Please
note; Basic menu available,
other food choices are
available but may incur an
extra charge.

Contributions for the
Village News (max 250
words) must arrive by the

15th of each month to
bactonvillagenews@hotmail.com

Joint Editors:
Kate North Tel: 650641
Steve Lunniss Tel: 652163

Advertising to Editors
bactonvillagenews@hotmail.com

The views expressed in the Village
News are not necessarily those of
the Editors.

Acceptance of advertising does not
denote endorsement by the Editors
Editorial and advertising policies
available on request




Bacton Village Hall

The next Quiz will be on
Saturday 19th March at
7.30pm. Fish & Chips will
be available, bring your
own drink.

To book your table ring
Barbara on 651236

We look forward to seeing
you all

Witton and Ridlington 200
Club

It is with sadness, that |
have to report that the 200
Club will not be able to run
this year due to a lack of
interest. We only received
a few hundred pounds
worth of sale of numbers
out of the thousand we
need, which means we
would have run at a
considerable loss to our
village hall funds. All money
will be returned and | would
like to thank those who
wanted to contribute.

Not all is lost though - we
will try a big money prize
draw with tickets available
nearer the Village Hall
Summer Fete. Many thanks
to everyone for their
continued support we
have had a bumper year in
2015 with the quiz going
from strength to strength,
the success of our seasonal
meals and the hire of the
hall increasing.

We have some exciting new
events planned like our

quarterly Bangers, Mash
and Bingo nights, the first
of which will be Saturday,
12th March.

Look forward to seeing you
then.

Carol Gilman, Village Hall
Committee Chairperson

Witton and Ridlington
Village Hall

Our usual monthly Quiz and
Supper will be on 25th
March at 7.00pm. Our home
made supper includes meat
and/or veggie chilli with
baked potatoes, salads,
sides, treats and tea/coffee.
Price per person is £6.00.
This year we are planning a
Bingo and Bangers night.
The first one will be on
Saturday 12th March at 7pm
with two more planned for
June and October. Supper
will be locally-sourced
sausages, with mash, onion
gravy and proper
homemade mushy peas
and/or baked beans, plus a
homemade pudding. As
always tea/coffee
included in the price of
£5.00, books £1.00 each. As
on quiz nights please BYO
bottle or can.
We will be hosting a games
evening on Saturday May
14th. (More details nearer
the event). Also we are
currently planning the
Spring lunch which will be
after Easter in April: again
more info next month.

For the third year we are
planning our traditional
Village Hall Fete, (date to
be fixed soon) and as
always the Village Show will
be on the first Saturday in
September, which this year
is the 3rd. This will give you
time to start planning and
planting. Our Show, apart
from a few minor changes,
has remained a traditional
celebration of the plants,
produce and crafts grown,
cooked and crafted by
generations of villagers. If
you garden, cook or create
art and craftwork we
welcome your entries. If
you don’t you can still come
and admire the entries and
enjoy a cream tea. If you
would like to take part in
the show and are not sure
how to prepare and present
your items please get in
touch with us and we can
explain the categories and
criteria. Again we will be
distributing entry forms in
the near future to all
Witton and Ridlington
residents.
Contact below for bookings
and info about regular
classes and groups in the
Hall and hire charges
Lynne Hosking
650265/lyric@clara.net

Book Club
As expected we had a lively

discussion about Graham
Swift's ‘Last Orders' which

everyone enjoyed and some
members remembered
seeing a film of, with a very
strong cast. We talked
about the characters and
their interaction with each
other, the plot and the
setting, and the way the
same events are seen
differently by different
people. We also liked
references to the recent
past and thought the book
was a good social history of
post-war London.

There was a different
reaction to 'Another Part of
the Wood" by Beryl
Bainbridge  which  was
rather dark. Some members
found it hard to empathise
with any of the characters
and were actually irritated
by them. Others
commented on the concise,
effective style of writing.
Our March meeting will be
on Thursday 24th at 2:30 in
the Village Hall and the new
book to discuss will be

either 'Waterland’ by
Graham Swift or ‘A God in
Ruins’ by Kate Atkinson.

Come and join us and see

what we are about
Sally Hogden
651085/sallymh@btinter
net.com

Bacton Bowls Club

It is with much sadness that
the Bowls Club has had to
close. Despite many
appeals for new members

The Rookery, Walcott
Supporting Adults with
Learning Difficulties
Choose a rewarding career
within our caring
residential community.
We have vacancies for
Support Workers, Waking
Night Support Workers
and
Bank Support Workers
Variety of shifts to cover 24

hr period
Full training provided
For full details and

application, call 650707
www.janithhomes.org

LAMB BOXES
Born and grass reared in the
local parish. Jointed, ready
to cook or for the freezer
Half and whole lambs
including legs, chops, mince
and more from £75 per half

lamb (min weight 8kg)
Mutton & Hogget also
available.

Head to Atthills Farm, Fox
Hill, East Ruston for an order
card, contact William de
Feyter on 07769 686703
wdefeyter@live.co.uk or find
us at North Walsham
Farmers’ Market, 20th March

GARY KING

Plumbing & Heating Services
Oil Tank Renewal,
Qil Boiler Installation,
Commissioning & Servicing

All plumbing services undertaken
No matter how big or small

14 Bradfield Close
North Walsham
Norfolk NR28 0HR

Email: g.king7Z@homecare.co.uk

Phone: 01692 405 786

for individual joints

Mobile: 07776 201 735

BACTON SUPERSTORE
(01692 650209)

&

Open 7 days for
Newspapers, groceries,
off-licence, local produce,
dry-cleaning, Pay Point,
LOTTO & much more.
Free ATM
Opening Hours
Mon- Fri 6.30 am - 8 pm
Sat 7am - 8 pm
Sun 7 am - 7 pm
Credit/Debit cards
welcome




6th - Mothering Sunday
8th - W&R VH WI

11th - Gardening Club
12th - W& R VH Bingo &

- B&E PC Meeting

4th - PTFA Quiz & Chips

Diary Dates for March 2016

19th -

24th -

25th

26th -
Bangers

14th - Theatre Gp Coffee Morning

BVH Quiz & Chips

Book Club

- W&R VH Quiz & Supper
Easter Egg Hunt, Happisburgh

over the past few years we
now do not have enough
members to make it
financially viable. We
would have to expect a very
small number of members
to play consistently for
three or possibly four nights
a week over a three month
period. This would have
become impossible as many
have work and other
commitments. May | stress
that this decision has been
made by ALL the existing
members of the Club,
through a voting system,
after the Committee
presented the hard facts to
them.

The green belongs to the
Parish Council and so this
has been handed back to
them together with the
changing rooms on site. We
would like to thank them
for their support over the

past 50 or so years. We
would also like to thank all
Parishioners who have
supported us in the past
and hope that someday
Bacton Bowls Club will
flourish again.

Lynn Willett, Secretary

Bacton Gardening Club

I would like to say a big
‘Thank You’ to everybody
that came to the meeting
on 12th February. It was
good to see existing
members and to welcome
new faces. It would appear
that Bacton Gardening Club
has a new lease of life!

After introducing ourselves
we elected a committee
and agreed on designated

officers - these being
Chairperson (Sue Shaw),
Secretary (Barbara

Stackwood) and Treasurer

(Barbara Stratfull) and two
committee members (Carol
Dimmock and Gina Kennell).
The meeting continued with
an open discussion about
the future of the club and
conversation about ideas
for future meetings. There
was a wealth of suggestions,
| am certain that members
will enjoy a full and lively
programme of activities
throughout the year!

Our next meeting will be on
Friday 11th March 2016 at
2pm. Gina Kennell will
present us with seasonal
information and useful tips
about caring for our garden
at this time of the year. We
will also have an ‘Easter
Arrangement’ competition.
To celebrate the new
growth of Spring, please
create a spring flower
arrangement in an egg cup

or tea cup. You could win
an Easter Egg!

We have agreed to continue
to meet on the second
Friday of the month. So
come and join us. We look
forward to seeing you on
11th March. Don’t forget
your ‘Easter Arrangement’.
Take care.

Contact us at
bactonosgardenclub@gmai
l.com

Barbara Stackwood
Bacton History Group

Our next meeting will be
Friday, 8th April, 7.30 at
the Village Hall, when we
will be joining with Paston
Heritage Society to hear
Susan Curran, author, give
a talk on the funeral of
John Paston,, who was
buried at Bromholme Priory
in 1466 - a very sumptuous
event that involved the
whole community.
Jo Arnold,
652205/joanna.arnold@b
tinternet.com

Luncheon Club

The Royal Voluntary Service
(RVS) hosts a 2-course lunch
every Tuesday at the
Lighthouse Inn, Walcott for
older residents of Bacton,
Edingthorpe,  Ridlington,
Walcott and Witton. You are
invited to join us from
midday for a 12.15 start. A
small charge applies. We
look forward to seeing you.

Stonebridge
Gardening Services

* Mowing

* Hedging

* Planting
* Maintenance
* Tree Pruning

Call Jeff on
01692 650929 or
07984 145733

lan Brady

Carpentry & Handyman
Services

North Walsham and
surrounding areas

S
>
r T

Tel: 01692 403855
lanb918@hotmail.com

Happisburgh Services
- Fencing
- Landscaping
- Driveways
- Garden Makeovers
- Tree Removal/pruning
All aspects of outdoor work
undertaken
Local, friendly, reliable
service - many many
references can be provided
01692 650981
07741722823
happisburghfenceandgravel

1@yahoo.com

Painter, Decorator,
Plasterer

Local Tradesman
40 years’ experience
Free Quotes

Call Mr Kerrison
on
01692 582739
or 07919 534361

Mrkerrison@aol.com
www.mrkerrison.org.uk



Mrkerrison@aol.com
www.mrkerrison.org.uk

For more details, please
call me.
June 650277

Material Girls ‘R’ Us

Patchwork, sewing, knitting,
card-making, in fact any
craft, we meet each
Thursday at Bacton Village
Hall Annexe from 1.30 -
4.00. Lots of experience
here for beginners to learn
a craft. Tea/
coffee/cake/biscuits £2.00
per week with a meal at a
hotel each Christmas. Fun,
laughter, and discussions.
Please phone

Valerie, 652277

Theatre Group

Ten of us enjoyed the Lloyd-
Webber musical, 'Sunset
Boulevard', performed by
the Norfolk and Norwich
Operatic Society. It was a
good story with two very

demanding roles, some
interesting minor
characters and a large

ensemble. The main set was
very imposing, representing
the opulence of a once
famous film star of silent
movies.

Our next outing is to see
Toast," quickly followed by
'Sleeping Beauty' which is
Matthew Bourne's gothic
interpretation of this ballet.
Also in March is a spoof
comedy called 'Charles 111'.
In April we are going to see
'Hobson's Choice’ and The
Royal Shakespeare
Company's production of 'A

Midsummer Night's Dream.’
These are all at the Theatre
Royal but some of us are
hoping to see Somerset
Maugham's play 'The
Constant Wife' at the
Assembly House. If you are
interested in any of these
please get in touch with me.
The next coffee morning
will be held in Bacton
Village Hall Annexe on
Monday 14th March from
10:00 a.m. Everyone
welcome.
Sally Hogden 651085
sallymh@btinternet.com

Witton & Ridlington WI

We had a fascinating talk for
our February meeting by
Bill Cordaroy, the
blacksmith  from  East
Ruston. Some of his work
can be seen at The Old
Vicarage Garden in East
Ruston, Wells next the Sea,
Norwich Cathedral as well
as some of the Cambridge
Colleges. We saw some
examples of his highly
artistic work and marvelled
at how intricate ironwork
can be. A lovely evening.
Next month we delve into
the world of spinning
Witton Village Hall. Tuesday
8th March at 7.30pm.

A quick plug - we will be
holding a Coffee morning on
Tuesday 12th April 2016 at
10.30 in the Village Hall at
Witton. There will be
refreshments, Tombola,
raffle and a Bring and Buy

stall. Please support us if
you can

Kate Johnston, 651349
katelj46@btinternet.com

Mundesley Cinema

At Coronation Hall, 26
Cromer Rd, Mundesley.
Doors open at 7pm when we
serve refreshments and the
film starts at 7.30pm.

Tuesday March 8th
7:30pm:  Lady in the Van
(12A) 104mins. Alan

Bennett’s story of a man
who forms an unexpected
bond with a transient
woman living in her car
that's parked in his
driveway. With Maggie
Smith (Downton Abbey &
Sister Act) and Jim
Broadbent (Moulin Rouge &
The Iron Lady).

Tickets on door: Adults £4,
Members £3, Under 15’s
£2.50

For more information see
www.mundesley.org/film,
follow us on Facebook
(www.facebook.com/Mund
esleyVillageCinema) or
T w i t t e r
(@MundesleyCinema) or call
07710 046869

Cantamus Choir

Cantamus invite one and all
to join them on Good Friday,
25th March at 7pm in St
Martin’s Church Overstrand
NR27 O0JL for Sir John
Stainer’s ‘The Crucifixion’.
Free Admission.

If you have been thinking
about joining the Cantamus,

or would like to sing ‘The
Crucifixion’, come to a pre-
concert rehearsal at
3.30pm on 25th March in
the church. No audition
required - Just turn up and
sing! More information from
davidballard@hotmail.c
0.uk

Table Tennis for Adults

Happisburgh Table Tennis
Club is looking for new
members to join its regular
Tuesday sessions (2-4 pm)
at the Wenn Evans Centre,
Happisburgh. All standards
welcome.
For more details, call

Alan 582251

Is It Really March
Already?

We can’t believe that the
Museum of the Broads at
Stalham re-opens this
month for 2016. Our on-site
reporter tells us that the
volunteers have been
beavering away with their
winter jobs including giving
the Reception area a new
bright look. Some of the
exhibits have also been
spruced up all ready for the
big re-opening on Wed 23
March at 10am.

This year's special
exhibition is ‘Broadland’s
High Streets Through Time’
and will offer some
nostalgic window shopping
in some familiar locations.
Plenty for all to see and do.
There’s an Easter trail for
the young ‘uns running from

Nigel Secker
Flooring

Home Selection Service

All types of carpets & vinyls
supplied & fitted

Re-stretches,  refits
repairs undertaken

&

30 years of quality fitting

Free quotations & expert
advice

Tel: 07798 608743

FIREWOOD

Seasoned Hardwood
Logs

10’x5 Trailer Load £130
Pick-up Load £75

Free local delivery
Fast, friendly service,
Stacking available (Small
charge)

Call Sally or Rob on
07771 356567

or
07769 201401

JEC Plumbing &
Construction
Full bathroom installations

All domestic & general
plumbing

Home Improvements & DIY
Renovations
City & Guilds/NVQ qualified
Free estimates
Call John
01692 650433

or
07976 50 40 30

Norfolk Will Writing
Services Ltd

Established since 1987
Local, friendly & cost
effective home visits with
expert help.

Will  Writing,  Lasting
Powers of  Attorney,
Probate, Family Trusts,

Document storage.
01692 650397
Norfolk Tr d Trader




Good Friday until Sunday 10
April, and a concert with
the Sheringham Shantymen
at Hoveton Village Hall on
Friday 08 April - details on
the website
www.museumofthebroads.

org.uk. Check it out me

hearties!
Why not #makeitstalham in
March and find out how The
Museum of the Broads is
"Bringing the story of the
Broads alive"? Open daily fn
rom 10am to 4pm. Steam
boat rides Tuesday to

Thursday.
Museum of the Broads,
Stalham Staithe, NR12
9DA, 581681

North Norfolk Community
Transport

Are you without transport to
the shops? Try travelling by
minibus. Your purchases
will be taken from the shops
to your front door by our
friendly team and all
considerably cheaper than
2 taxis. Meet other people
in the same situation on the
bus and have a chat. It’s
better than staring at the
same four walls or (worse!)
watching daytime television.
Call and ask us about our
services on:

500840

Home Start

Home-start is a national
charity with hundreds of
schemes in local
communities, empowering
families to cope with the

day-to-day challenges of
raising a family, the
ultimate result being that
the family are able to leave
the service and ‘go it alone.’
Volunteers (all parents
themselves and, in some
cases, also grand-parents)
are recruited to provide
practical and emotional
support to families who
have at least one child
under the age of 5. Each
family is carefully matched
with their own dedicated
volunteer who will visit
each week for between 2
and 3 hours and give
support where the family
feel they need it.
Funding has been secured
to expand the service into
the area between Holt,
Cromer, Sheringham and
North Walsham so new
volunteers are required.
Volunteers use their own
life experiences to help
families who are facing
challenges such as isolation
and loneliness, mental
illness, bereavement,
disability or families where
another pair of hands
relieves the pressure. New
volunteers undergo a highly-
rated Preparation Course to
prepare them for their role.
Call for more details
Emma, North Norfolk
Coordinator 07342
886053/01603 616400
www.homestartnorwich.

org

T Church News

Beacon Centre, Bacton

We would love to invite you
to our Easter Sunday service
on 27 March. We start at
10.30am but have
refreshments from 10.15

and also after the service.

Easter is a wonderful time
of celebration. It’s easy to
look at the news and think
that there is not that much
to celebrate! But looking at
the life of Jesus provides
genuine hope. Much is
rightly made of a life after
death - | look forward to
that. However, many fail to
understand that there can
also be life before death. In
inviting you to a service, we
are actually inviting you to
meet a person the
resurrected Jesus - who
wants you to live life

abundantly.
Jonathan Squirrell
580018

St Peter’s Church,
Ridlington

As usual at this time of year
the wonderful snowdrops in
the churchyard welcomed
us for what was a lovely &

sociable service in February.

So much so that the lights
were turned off before
anyone went home, the sign
of a good 'do’!

Our next service at St
Peter’s will be on Mothering
Sunday, March 6 at 3pm.
Note to children - bring a
‘Mum’ or even a '‘Grandma’ or
‘borrow’ one on the day,
there will be plenty to go
around!
We break our usual schedule
for An Easter celebration on
27 March at 3pm, Easter
Sunday & back a week later
for our usual slot on April 3
again at 3pm. After this
service we will be having
our  Parochial  Church
Council Annual Meeting
when you all are invited to
attend & have your say.
Hope to see you there.
Tina Soldan 650402

St Margaret's Church
Witton

Time is whizzing by already
we are half way through
February, but the signs are
getting better with the
evenings drawing out and a
multitude of bulbs already
in flower. That's always a
good sign, but it not too
late for fluffy white stuff so
be aware and keep warm.

As usual at this time of year
we only have one service a
month as it is so cold, well
usually. So our next service
will be on the 13th March,
a Holy Communion service

Bacton Beach-side
Accommodation.

Newly renovated and
decorated 2-bedroom
chalet available on
Rainbows End Park, for
holidays, weekends and
short breaks. Four legged
friends welcome.

Call 07961093312 or email
suecotton1@btinternet.com
for more information,rates
and availability.

Chalet To Let

2-bedroom chalet on
Rainbow’s End Park
available over the
winter/spring.

For further details
please contact Karen
on 07979 595398

www.driftwood-
chalet.co.uk

Olde Hall Swimming
Pool & Bed and

Breakfast
Private  heated  (32-34C)
swimming pool hire £10 per
hour for up to 4 persons
inclusive. Additional swimmers
£2.50 ea.

Sauna also available.
Newly refurbished rooms from
only £40 per night RO
www.oldehallbedandbreakfast.c
0.uk
Info@oldehallswimmingpool.co.uk
Info@oldehallbedandbreakfast.c
0.uk

01692 651480 or
07917 116271

Massage & Beauty
Treatments for ladies in a
private Bacton salon by a
qualified & experienced
therapist.

Massage treatments:
Swedish, Deep tissue,
aromatherapy, hot stone &
reflexology
Beauty treatments: Facials
Waxing, manicure & pedicure
eye lash & brow tinting

Naomi:078-7634-8364

naomi@aromatree.co.uk

www.aromatree.co.uk



www.driftwoodchalet.co.uk
www.driftwoodchalet.co.uk
suecotton1@btinternet.com

conducted by Rev Eiler
Mellerup. Did you see Eiler
in the local paper recently
firstly for her intrepid dip
at the beginning of the year
and then taking part in the
knit-in for
Seaman/Fishermen’s hats
along with the other
knitters? They handed over
around 150 so they will
keep a few heads and ears
warm this winter. If you
feel you would like to
contribute to this venture
I am sure Eiler would
welcome extra hands - give
her a ring on 651393.
As we approach the festival
of Easter, we are minded to
recall the sacrifice made
for us all and be grateful for
this. Our Easter Day Service
will be on Sunday 27th
March at 10.30am. Do join
us, you will be most
welcome.

Beryl Lodge 650546

All Saints’ Church,
Edingthorpe

The All Saints Church
Annual Quiz and Supper
took place on January 23rd
at St Benet’s Rooms, North
Walsham. Ninety brainiacs
took part, all scoring well
Many won a prize on ‘Andy’s

Tombola’. The evening’s
events raised a splendid
, £704 for Church funds.
Future events include (on
16th April) ‘An Evening with
Marie Lloyd at the Old Time
Music Hall’, followed by a
Fish & Chip Supper at St
Benet’s Hall. On the 26th
April, June Hannant will be
holding one of her ever-
popular Coffee Mornings at
‘Stoney’ Lodge, from 10 am
to Noon. Cakes, plants and
. books will be for sale. Come
along and bring your friends.
Finally, on Sunday, 8th May,
the Mississippi Showboat
casts off at 5.30 pm for a
3-hour cruise on the River
Bure. Tickets for the above
events are available from
fund-raising committee
members or Jan Withers on
07535 125448
Geoff Thomas 405263

St Andrew’s Church,
Bacton

It’s so nice that the days
are already getting a little

longer, spring is just
‘around the corner’
wonderful!

Last year | reported that
the Women’s World Day of
. Prayer service was poorly
attended, this year it is

Friday March 4th 2pm at
Walcott Church it would be

lovely to see you there,

everyone is welcome. The
content of the service
booklet that all Churches
will use has been chosen by
Christian women of Cuba.

St Andrew’s Church will
hold their ‘Hour at the
Cross’ service on Good
Friday, March 25th at 2pm.
In January Brenda read us
an article that was very
appropriate for the start of
a new year, | know we are
heading towards March but
| think it’s relevant at any

time. A new year beckons.

Ahead, with absolute
certainty, are joys and
sorrows, victories and

defeats, dark days and light.

The tide of time and its
accompanying
circumstances are
inevitable. But our
perspective on all that lies
ahead is not fixed. We can
choose our point of focus.
We can be like Philip and
fixate on the immensity of
our problems. We can be
like Andrew and lament our
inadequate resources. Or
we can look up to heaven.
And be filled.
Visitors are always welcome
at St Andrew’s
Kim Reynolds 01263
834507

Sun 6th

Sun 13th 10.30

10.30
Sun 20th 10.30
Sun 27th 10.30

i

Holy Week Services T

Tuesday, 22 March, 8.30 pm
Compline - a quiet time for reflection at All
Saints’, Edingthorpe

Maundy Thursday, 24th March 7 pm
Holy Communion at St Mary’s, Happisburgh

Good Friday, 25th March
Noon -The First Hour at The Cross at All Saints’,
Edingthorpe

2 pm - The Last Hour at The Cross at St Andrew’s,

Bacton

Easter Saturday, 26th March

2 pm - Easter Egg Hunt

at St Mary’s, Happisburgh

Easter Sunday, 27th March

6.30 am - Sunrise Servi

ce, Happisburgh Clifftop

Sunday Services at a Glance: March
Coastal Parishes

Church of England Rev Catherine Dobson 650359
Email: revcdobson@live.com

Rev Eiler Mellerup 651393

10.30 Church Family Service Bacton
3.00 pm Church Family Service Ridlington

All Age Worship  Bacton VH
Holy Communion Witton
Songs of Praise Bacton

Holy Communion Walcott

with
Bacton
10.30 Holy Communion Witton
3.00 pm Easter Celebration Ridlington

All Saints’, Edingthorpe

Church of England Vicar: Rev Paul Cubitt 406380
Email: revpcubitt@btinternet.com

Sun 6th
Sun 13th 9.30
Sun 20th

Sundays

No Service

Morning Prayer

No Service

Sun 27th 9.30 Easter Sunday Celebration

The Beacon Centre
Rev Jonathan Squirrell 580018

10.30 am All Welcome
www.beaconcommunitychurch.com
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